
 

 
  

  

  

 
AGENDA – ANUSA STUDENT REPRESENTATIVE COUNCIL (SRC) 6 2021 

Wednesday 22 September, 2021 – 6.15pm, Zoom  
 
 

 
Item 1: Meeting Opens and Apologies 
 

1.1 Acknowledgement of Country 
 

1.2 Apologies  
 
 

Item 2: Passing the previous meetings minutes 
 
 
 

 
Item 3: Executive Reports 
 

3.1 President’s report (M. Janagaraja) [Reference A]  
 

3.2 Vice President’s report (C. Flynn) [Reference B] 
 

3.3 Education Officer’s report (M. Chia) [Reference C] 
 

3.4 General Secretary’s report (M. Malone) [Reference D] 
 

3.5 Treasurer’s report (S.J. Law) [Reference E] 
 

3.6 Social Officer’s report (S. Jaggar) [Reference F] 
 

 
 
 
Item 4: Department Officer Reports 
 

4.1 Indigenous Department (K. Russell) [Reference G] 
 

4.2 Women’s Department (A. Daruwalla) [Reference H] 
 

4.3 Queer* Department (V. Lee) [Reference I] 
 

4.4 International Students’ Department (B. Chin) [Reference J] 
 

4.5 Disabilities Department (S. Winn) [Reference K] 
 



4.6 Environment Department (L. Corby) [Reference L] 
 

4.7 Bla(c)k, Indigenous and People of Colour Department (Ethnocultural Department) (C. 
Nyakuengama) [Reference M] 
 
 

Item 5: Clubs Council Chair Report 
 
 5.1 Report by Joshua Yeend [Reference N] 
 
 
Item 6: Discussion Items/Motions on Notice 
 
 
Motion 6.1: Support Health Before Profits 
  
Preamble: 
  
The NSW COVID outbreak has developed into a national public health crisis. Instead of taking 
measures to stop the spread, the Liberals are arguing that we must “learn to live with COVID” and 
state governments are moving away from the goal of zero community transmission. For tens of 
thousands of people around the country, this will mean suffering and dying with COVID.  
  
While mass vaccination is important, countries that have opened up at these rates such as the UK 
and Israel have seen tens of thousands of daily cases, hundreds of daily deaths, and overwhelmed 
healthcare systems. New modeling warns that lifting restrictions in Australia with 80% of the adult 
population vaccinated could result in 25,000 deaths and 270,000 cases of debilitating long covid.  
  
As long as the virus isn’t brought under control in NSW, everyone will remain at risk. According to 
ACT Health, there have already been eight separate incursions of the virus into the territory. Andrew 
Barr has eased restrictions in the ACT, including allowing the resumption of the entire construction 
sector and the return of college students to classrooms, before community transmission has been 
eradicated. 
  
The response to the pandemic has revealed that COVID-19 is a class issue. Workplaces have been 
one of the main sites of transmission. It is the working class, and in particular the most oppressed 
and marginalised sections, who will suffer from uncontrolled spread. In Sydney, workers in the 
south west, many from migrant backgrounds are disproportionately affected. In regional NSW, a 
humanitarian crisis is unfolding as the majority-Indigenous town of Wilcannia battles a COVID 
outbreak without access to a single ventilator. ANUSA should stand resolutely opposed to any effort 
by the Australian capitalist class to raise their profits by jeopardising public health.  
  
Instead, we need strong restrictions on businesses, alongside social measures to reduce the impact 
of lockdowns on ordinary people. Many workplaces currently classified as “essential”, such as 
construction, should be shut down, with all workers paid their full wage while stood down. No 
moves should be made to re-open schools and other workplaces until transmission is reduced to 
zero; free laptops and internet access can be provided to students studying from home. 
  
In workplaces that are genuinely essential and cannot be shut down, a range of measures can be 
implemented to protect workers, including mandating safe ventilation levels, staggering rosters to 
reduce contact between groups of workers, providing full fit-tested PPE at bosses’ expense, a move 
to click-and-collect instead of in-store shopping and priority vaccination with paid leave.  
  
Additionally, we need huge increases to funding and staffing levels for the public health system, a 
ramping up of the vaccine roll-out extending to children, and the development of purpose-built 
quarantine facilities to prevent constant outbreaks and allow for the safe entry of citizens, refugees 
and migrants to the country. We also need massive increases to the amount and accessibility of 
welfare payments. All of these measures should be paid for by taxing the rich. 



Our student union should support the Health Before Profits campaign that has been launched by a 
number of activists, nurses, and doctors to fight for these public health measures and an overall 
strategy of striving for zero transmissions.  
  
Faced with a choice between the bosses’ plan to unleash mass infection and death on the population, 
and the demands of the majority for social solidarity and prioritisation of public health, ANUSA must 
stand firmly on the side of the latter, and support the Health Before Profits campaign in continuing 
to wage the argument for elimination of the virus.  
  
Action: 
  

• ANUSA endorses the national Health Before Profits campaign and supports an elimination 
strategy that aims for zero COVID transmission in the community. 

• ANUSA opposes the Morrison and Berejiklian campaign to open up the economy according 
to the four-phase plan and "live with the virus.” 

• ANUSA calls on Chief Minister Andrew Barr to continue to support a COVID elimination 
strategy and opposes any move to further open up before community transmission has 
been eliminated.  

• ANUSA demands state governments implement proper lockdowns in areas where there 
are active outbreaks, including closing non-essential businesses and keeping schools 
closed until it’s safe. 

• ANUSA demands an increase in the amount and accessibility of income support payments, 
regardless of visa status. We need to pay people to stay at home. 

ANUSA will sign on to the NSW Lockdown to Zero campaign statement 
(https://forms.gle/ZcXA9vyrdR7UUFH39), publish this statement on its Facebook account, and 
use its social media to promote Health Before Profits campaign events.  
  
Mover: Nick Carlton 
  
Seconder:   
 

 
Motion 6.2: Motion for ANUSA to endorse the COP26 Global Day of Action 
 
Preamble:  

 

“It is unequivocal that human influence has warmed the atmosphere, ocean, and land. 
Widespread and rapid changes in the atmosphere, ocean, cryosphere, and biosphere have 
occurred.” -IPCC AR6 
We are seeing the impacts of climate change every day. The recent wildfires in Greece, 
California, Russia, and all over Australia, are the result of government and corporate refusal to 
cease the expulsion of carbon into the atmosphere. This refusal has spanned decades and been 
maintained despite knowledge of the potential consequences for humanity.  
  
World leaders meet every couple of years at international UN events like the Conference of 
Parties (COP). It is essential that CO2 emissions are reduced to zero to avoid the worst 
predicted levels of warming and climate catastrophe, but we are in a crisis of inaction. The 
most powerful governments attend these conferences, then return to their countries to take 
insufficient action or none at all. The Australian government is one of the worst offenders, 
responsible for both massive emissions from fossil fuel extraction, and also for pressuring 
other countries and institutions to water down environmental action. Millions of lives are at 
risk, and another international talk-shop where targets are set then ignored will not solve the 
problem we face. 
As many of those responsible for the expulsion of carbon into the atmosphere gather for 
COP26, people around the world will be taking action on November 6th to demand an end to 
fossil fuel extraction, and to protest their governments’ continued inaction on climate change.  

https://forms.gle/ZcXA9vyrdR7UUFH39?fbclid=IwAR25SUMe5_CPPKY7FG_QtbqB8H2vvU6Np5iiOGVwycoYCexY15AQaAlm4yw


As part of this Global Day of Action, a protest will be held at 1 pm in Garema Place on 
Saturday, November 6th (event here: https://fb.me/e/14yae7A3r). This plan is subject to 
change depending on the covid situation. Preceding the rally, a national online campaign 
launch will take place on Sunday 10th of October (event here: https://fb.me/e/2y3FoKd86). 
  
Action: 

• ANUSA notes the positive results of the student referendum on fossil fuel divestment, 
and calls on ANU to cut all ties with fossil fuel corporations 

• ANUSA supports the Global Day of Action coinciding with COP26 
• ANUSA will share the Canberra event on Facebook, and in the email newsletter, within 

a fortnight of this motion passing, and in the week preceding the event. 
• ANUSA will share the campaign launch event on Facebook, and in the email newsletter 
• ANUSA will co-host the Facebook event for the Canberra action 
• ANUSA representatives who support this motion will help with online promotion of 

the event and will attend. 
 
Mover: Tess Carlton  
Seconder: Lewis Golding  
 
 
Motion 6.3: Ethical Sponsorships Committee Election Amendment 

 
 
Preamble: 
The most significant sponsorships ANUSA undertakes are in O-Week. It is therefore essential that 
the Ethical Sponsorships Committee is fully populated before that point. These amendments 
provide multiple options for how this can be done. 

 
 
Firstly, the outgoing SRC may appoint General Representatives from the incoming SRC to the 
committee on the advice of the incoming SRC. What this would probably look like is an informal 
election taking place among the incoming SRC to choose the four gen reps to be appointed and this 
advice being provided by way of a motion to appoint those reps to the incoming committee at 
SRC6/7/8. 

 
 
Secondly, failing this, the gen reps can be appointed by an out-of-session vote which is ratified at 
the next SRC meeting. This could be done by a circulated ballot (such as a poll emailed to reps) or 
at an informal SRC Zero that does not meet the official requirements of an SRC. 
 
 
In addition, I have added an explicit power for the Committee to co-opt other members as 
appropriate. An example of the way this might be used might be to solicit the views of a 
Department Officer on a particular sponsorship or otherwise to take advantage of someone’s 
particular expertise. 
 
 
Motion: 
Amend ss 3.0 of the Ethical Sponsorships Policy as follows: 

 
 
Replace:  

 
 

https://fb.me/e/14yae7A3r
https://fb.me/e/2y3FoKd86


‘The “committee” will also include 4 general representatives to be elected at SRC 1. General 
representatives must be members of the SRC.’  

 
 
with:  
 
 
‘The “committee” will also include 4 general representatives to be elected at or before SRC 1 by the 
outgoing or incoming SRC, as appropriate.  
 
 

a. If the general representatives are elected by the outgoing SRC, this shall be done on the 
advice of the incoming SRC.  

b. If no general representatives are appointed before the end of the teaching year, general 
representatives may be appointed temporarily by an out-of-session vote of the SRC where 
that appointment is ratified at the next SRC meeting.  

 
 
General representatives must be members of the SRC. The committee may from time to time co-
opt members of the Association to be members of the committee for a term as determined 
necessary by the committee. The term of membership of the committee ceases with the term of 
the office bearers.’ 

 
 
Moved: Ben Yates 
Seconded: Jaya Ryan 
 
 
 
Item 7: Other Business 
 
 
Item 8: Meeting Close 
 
The next meeting of the Student Representative Council is scheduled to be on Wednesday, 13 
October at 6:15pm via Zoom. 
 
Expected Close of Meeting: 9:00pm  
 
Released: 20 September 2021 by Meghan Malone 
 

  



Reference A 
 
[PRESIDENT]  



Reference B 
 
[VICE-PRESIDENT] 
 
 
  



Reference C 
 
[EDUCATION OFFICER] 
  



Reference D 
 
GENERAL SECRETARY’S SRC 6 REPORT  
 
Executive Summary  
 

1. General  
2. Elections  
3. Meetings  
4. Projects  
5.  

 
General  
 

- Will be handing over to Ben in the coming months which is very exciting  
- Congratulations to all the awesome candidates in the elections on your hard work  
- I took some leave over the mid-sem but will be back into the swing of things and much 

quicker in my replies in the coming weeks  
 
Elections  
 

- Annual election is now finished – all results are on the website  
- RO and Probity reports will be communicated at the next OGM so will be a chance to 

ask questions about the electoral process then if you have ongoing concerns – please 
feel free to also email me in the meantime  

- Clubs elections are running with nominations opening from next Monday  
o Ben will be the RO for these elections so better placed to answer questions 

about them but feel free to contact me also  
- Helping a lot with Department elections as well – ISD elections are coming up shortly 

for which I will be the RO so please reach out if you have questions  
o Will also be assisting Benedict in prepping the Probity team  

- Elections can be very draining and stressful so take care of yourselves  
- Thanks so much to particularly Sophie and Jin for their help in running the Annual 

Election count and to our beautiful staff for the expertise  
 
Meetings  

- All meetings online for the foreseeable future – please let me know if there are ways I 
can make these last few meetings as easy on brains as possible  

- Thanks to all those getting their reports and motions to me on time - it makes my job a 

lot easier and promotes accountability        
- OGM 3 will not be on 6 October – though this is the date in the provisional calendar it 

will likely be on October 20 and CRC moved back a week until October 27. Apologies 
for any inconvenience caused and all notice requirements will be satisfied.  

 
Projects  

- Next Gen Rep reports will be at SRC 7 – project register will be updated to reflect 
progress throughout the year  

- Figuring out ways to ensure that the incoming team all receive handovers and that 
documents are all in the same place/can be easily accessed and viewed by the 
incoming team  

- Policy register will be updated with this year’s motions  



- Archival project will be continued throughout the coming weeks and then handed over  
- Governance Reform is finishing up its changes for the year – will be proposed 

amendments to both the Standing Orders and the FOI provisions  
o Thanks as always for the help of the Committee – the changes are looking really 

good  
o The ANUSA Lawyer is currently reviewing the changes and they will be ready for 

OGM 3  
 
Timesheet  

- I’ve been on partial leave since the last SRC so have worked 32 hours in that time.  
 
  



Reference E 
 

Treasurer SRC 6 Report  

Siang Jin Law  

As at 16th September 20201 

Executive Summary  

1. Expenditure Report  

2. Completed projects 

a. Elections 

b. ANUSA Essentials Drive 

3. Ongoing Projects  

a. ANUSA Business   

b. QPay Union 

c. Young Workers Centre Kambri Survey 

d. Ethical Sponsorships Group 

e. Handover 

4. Committees 

5. Timesheet   

 

Further Information 

1. Expenditure Report 
Please find attached ANUSA’s expenditure report for the period 1st December 2020 till 30th of 

September. If you have any questions about any of the items please ask me during SRC or send 

me an email at sa.treasurer@anu.edu.au.  
 

Profit & Loss 

The Australian National University Students' Association Incorporated 

1 December 2020 to 30 September 2021 

  

 30 Sep 21 

  

Income  

Additional ANUSA Funding from ANU $125,000.00 

SSAF Allocation $1,642,550.00 

Unspent SSAF $269,433.70 

Total Income $2,036,983.70 

  

Gross Profit $2,036,983.70 

  

Less Operating Expenses  

Accounting/Bookkeeping - Xero $773.87 

Auditing $10,627.27 

BKSS Food/Consumables $5,316.12 

Bus expenses $43,905.27 

Departments & Collectives $66,569.42 

Education Committee $370.50 

Fees & Subscriptions $554.87 

mailto:sa.treasurer@anu.edu.au


General Representatives Reserve $148.58 

IT Support & Equipment $5,354.00 

Leadership and Professional Development $24,076.44 

Meeting Expenses $772.86 

Membership Solutions Limited $9,435.40 

Printer $800.39 

Stationery/General Supplies/Postage $1,260.50 

Student Engagement $4,873.96 

Utilities $3,127.46 

Workers Compensation Insurance $14,738.51 

  

   ANUSA Committee Projects  

   Committee projects - General $259.09 

   Total ANUSA Committee Projects $259.09 

  

   Bank Fees  

   Bank Fees with GST $469.54 

   Bank Fees without GST $532.99 

   Total Bank Fees $1,002.53 

  

   BKSS Non-Food  

   BKSS Non-food $5,781.25 

   Total BKSS Non-Food $5,781.25 

  

   Bush Week  

   Bush Week - Events $23,510.40 

   Total Bush Week $23,510.40 

  

   C&S Training & Events  

   C&S Training and events $190.91 

   Total C&S Training & Events $190.91 

  

   Clubs Council and Clubs Grants 

   Club Funding $42,420.72 

   Total Clubs Council and Clubs Grants $42,420.72 

  

   Consultancy  

   Consultancy $1,000.00 

   Legal Expenses $6,621.60 

   Total Consultancy $7,621.60 

  

   Equipment  

   Equipment Expense $99.09 

   Total Equipment $99.09 

  

   Marketing & Communications  

   Marketing & Communications - Advertising $43.41 

   Marketing & Communications - Printing $1,324.23 

   Total Marketing & Communications $1,367.64 

  



   Other Employee Expenses  

   Other Employee Expense $7,042.50 

   Staff Amenities $654.92 

   Total Other Employee Expenses $7,697.42 

  

   O-Week  

   O-Week Events $55,108.30 

   O-Week General expenses $297.00 

   Total O-Week $55,405.30 

  

   Salary and Wages  

   Department - Stipends $62,503.46 

   Department - Superannuation $5,707.92 

   Honoraria $2,000.00 

   Salaries and Wages $574,495.21 

   Salaries and Wages - ANUSA Exec $129,509.85 

   Salaries and Wages - BKSS $42,444.86 

   Salaries and Wages - Event Coordinators $19,762.56 

   Superannuation Expense $93,052.78 

   Superannuation Expense - ANUSA Exec $12,482.16 

   Superannuation Expense - BKSS $4,250.91 

   Superannuation Expense - Event Coordinators $1,926.45 

   Total Salary and Wages $948,136.16 

  

   Student Assistance Team Grants 

   Student Assistance Team Grants $74,771.25 

   Total Student Assistance Team Grants $74,771.25 

  

   Student Assistance Team Purchases 

   SAT Purchases - Grocery Vouchers $9,337.90 

   SAT Purchases - Student Meals & Others $7,030.84 

   Total Student Assistance Team Purchases $16,368.74 

  

Total Operating Expenses $1,377,337.52 

  

Operating Profit $659,646.18 

  

Non-operating Income  

Interest Income $1,430.04 

Miscellaneous (Sundry) Income $11,208.20 

Other Grant Funding $93,606.16 

Sales - BKSS $199.34 

Sponsorship - Bush-Week $2,750.00 

Sponsorship - External $925.00 

Sponsorship - O-Week $17,825.90 

Ticket/Event Sales - Bush Week $1,077.04 

Ticket/Event Sales - O Week $1,260.83 

Ticket/Event Sales - Others $5.45 

Total Non-operating Income $130,287.96 

  



Non-operating Expenses  

  

   Non SSAF  

   Loss on Sale of Assets -$15,272.73 

  

      Emergency Student Bursaries 

      Salaries and Wages -  Non SSAF $2,955.42 

      SAT Purchases - Grocery Vouchers COVID-19 $14,250.00 

      Student Assistance Team Grants - COVID-19 $76,400.74 

      Total Emergency Student Bursaries $93,606.16 

  

   Total Non SSAF $78,333.43 

  

Total Non-operating Expenses $78,333.43 

  

Net Profit $711,600.71 

  

2. Completed Projects 

a. Elections 
Election Week happened in Week 6, and I helped with the scrutineering aspect for 

the results to ensure it was conducted in a safe and effective way. I also arranged for 

an appreciation gift to be delivered to all of the Probity Team, as a thanks for all their 

work on the elections especially while we’re in lockdown.  
 

b. ANUSA Essentials Drive 
We successfully ran an essentials delivery drive to off-campus students in lockdown 

with non-perishable food, masks, and some nice goodies like hot chocolate to help 

those who got caught in the quarantine orders. It went super well and hopefully 

everyone who received one enjoyed them.  
 

3. Ongoing Projects 

a. ANUSA Business 
I’m in the process of compiling the survey results from the survey we released a 

couple of weeks ago to create a report for the ANU and for ANUSA’s reference. I’m 

also working on creating a budget to help with next year’s provisional budget to 

ensure that the project can run over the summer if possible. Christian and I are also 

working on establishing a legal entity for the business and figuring out how to 

structure the employee structure and board structure as well.  

 
Hopefully with this work we’ll be able to hand off the business for the incoming 

executive and it will be easier than starting from scratch.  
 

b. QPay Union 
I have secured funding for QPay Union subscription for next year, so am now working 

on on-boarding the system for it to start for next year’s team and Clubs Council 

Executive. Hopefully this will be a welcome change that will make the work easier for 

future CCEs, and will help ANUSA’s outreach for students and clubs.  
 

c. Young Worker’s Centre Kambri Survey 
I’m working with the YWC on a survey to figure out the work practices of business in 

Kambri and ANU. This will help inform our Ethical Sponsorships policy on the front of 



wage theft and worker’s rights, and will also help ANUSA advocate for and better 

support students who may be subject to wage theft and unethical work practices.  
 

d. Ethical Sponsorships Group 
I’m running the last few Ethical Sponsorships groups for the rest of the year and will 

be figuring out a handover process for the incoming team. We’re also working on a 

process to deal with controversial sponsors and how to deal with that as an 

Association.  
 

e. Handover 
I’m starting to compile my handover for the incoming Treasurer and planning a 

schedule for the next few weeks to ensure that he comes into the role prepared. 
 

4. Committees 
I have had no committee meetings since the last SRC.  
 

5. Timesheet 
Since the 1st of December I have worked 570.7 hours and taken 6.5 days of leave and 5 hours 

time in lieu.  

 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  



Reference F 
SRC 6 Social Officer Report 

Sophie Jaggar 
1. Introduction 

Welcome to the final stretch everyone! I hope you are all keeping well in lockdown or 
wherever else you are, and good luck for the rest of the year.  

2. Elections 
Most of my time before the break was spent on elections things, organising the scrutineering 
session etc. Congratulations to all the elected candidates, and well done to every candidate 
who contested the election. 

3. Handover 
Most of my time for the rest of my term will be spent on handing over to the new Clubs 
Officer, Phoenix! I am very excited to chat to Phoenix and we are having frequent handover 
meetings, as well as the preparation of a written handover by me and organising meetings 
with stakeholders that I usually work with to prepare Phoenix for the role next year.  

4. Wellbeing Committee 
The Wellbeing Committee has been working very hard! We had a public facing meeting and 
will be putting our Terms of Reference as a motion to this SRC for approval. Thank you so 
much to Hayley for putting it together and to everyone for their feedback. We also have a 
bunch of volunteers who have signed on board, and they have run a Zoom mafia event and 
have other plans for the rest of the semester. Thank you very much to Isha for organising that 
side of things. I have been looking into making volunteer hours registrable through ANU+ and 
buying some online gaming subscriptions to allow for more online social events. Seb has also 
been working on Counselling group session pilots, which we will be looking into funding for 
next year.  

5. Clubs Things 
Based on the last SRC motion, I have put forward some changes to the funding policy that will 
be put forward at next Monday’s CCM.  
Obviously with the current extension of the lockdown I do not think that Clubs Ball will be 
going ahead at this stage. There is possibility for it to happen at any time based on the venue 
choice and other infrastructure regarding the event, but I will be working with Elijah, the 
venue, the Executive, and the ACT Health restrictions to see if it is plausible later in my term. 
Elijah will still be organising clubs’ awards. 

6. Timesheet 
In the past four weeks, I have taken one week of leave and worked 14 hours a week for the 
rest of the time. I will also be on sick leave this week so will not be able to answer any 
questions at SRC. Please feel free to email me with any questions on how I spend my time or 
on the content of this report at sa.social@anu.edu.au. 
 
 
  

mailto:sa.social@anu.edu.au


Reference G 
 

[INDIGENOUS OFFICER] 
  



Reference H 
 

WOMEN’S OFFICER REPORT 6 
Avan Daruwalla 
As at 17th September 2021 

  

  

Content warning: this report will mention sexual assault and harassment 

  

 

Executive Summary 

6. Events 

7. Merchandise 

8. Women’s Department Campaign 

9. NSSS 

10. Respectful Relationships Advocacy  

11. Women’s Officer 2022 

12. Women’s Dept Book Club 

13. Pastoral Care 

14. Income and Expenditure  

15. Girlboss of the Month 

  

  

  

Further Updates 

16. Events 
The WD has been running a number of online events during the recent lockdown including 

netflix parties, bi-weekly study sessions, games nights and crafternoons. Whilst engagement 

has been rather limited as expected - it has been lovely to see people pop in and out and chat. 

Special thanks to my deputies and committee members for running awesome events. 

  

We are looking forward to running more events in the next few weeks - in line with our 

campaign and also looking at partnerships to support small businesses and department 

members. 

  

17. Merchandise   
 Whilst the majority of our merch was distributed last term, we have now organised to 

mail out the remainder of our merch to give those who have purchased something a fun 

package to look forward to! As in past years, the merch has been very successful and a 

special thank you is owed to Aurora for managing all the ordering and distribution! 

  

 

18. Semester 2 Campaign 
 We are currently in the process of fleshing out our Semester 2 Campaign. The 

campaign will be entitled ‘The Enthusiastic Yes?’ and centre conversations 

around affirmative consent as a model of respectful sexual relationships. The 

campaign will include a panel event, social media content and smaller events 

considering social dialogues around affirmative consent as well as giveaways.  

 



 

 

19. NSSS 
Universities Australia has launched the National Student Safety Survey (NSSS) to collect 

information from students at every university in Australia regarding the scale and nature of 

university student experiences of sexual assault and sexual harassment. The ANU has already 

gathered a relatively high participation rate but the NSSS will remain open until the 3rd 

October. The 10,000 ANU students who have been randomly selected were sent a link to the 

survey via email.  
This period of increased comms and awareness may be upsetting, triggering or traumatising, 

so please; be gentle and take care of yourself, participate to the degree that you are 

comfortable, and seek support! 

  

All of the data collected will be anonymous and will be used to compile a report following up 

from the 2017 Australian Human Rights Commission ‘Change the Course’ Report.  

  

We recognise the disproportionate representation of sexual violence on marginalised groups 

and need to ensure that diverse voices are represented. If you are not invited to participate in 

the survey and still wish to get involved you can share your experience through an online form 

available at nsss.edu.au 

  

This is a heavy and difficult time and I would strongly encourage you to access support. If you 

need any help with this or feel like a chat/have any feedback about this process please feel 

free to email sa.womens@anu.edu.au  

  

20. Respectful Relationships Advocacy  
A sub-committee of the RRWG has met to discuss changes to the Terms of Reference and a 

review of the IDEA Framework. This process has been useful for the re-evaluation of the 

group’s purpose, structure and oversight mechanism. The ANU has also hired a new Practice 

Lead and Case Manager to work in the SASH Space as well as hiring in the Respectful 

Relationships Unit. We will be meeting with new appointees to discuss the scope and structure 

of their roles in the coming weeks and I will feedback to everyone about referrable services at 

ANU going forward. 

  

21. Women’s Officer 2021  
On Monday 27th September of Week 8 the collective will be voting for the new 

Women’s Officer for 2021. I will be updating the SRC with the results at the next 

meeting. 

  

 

22. Book Club 
The Women’s Department BookClub has recently been re-established and is being organised 

by Department Member Ellen Carey. They have held their first meeting to discuss the film 

Portrait of a Lady on Fire. Thank you to Ellen and all those involved! 

  

23. Pastoral Care  
I’ve received a number of disclosures since the last SRC - mainly through 

messenger and emails. I’ve since passed them on as appropriate and provided 

advice where asked for.  

mailto:sa.womens@anu.edu.au


 

 

24. Income and Expenditure  

 

 

Expenditure Details Amount Total  
Postage packaging  For Merchandise $141.25 $141.25 

        

    Grand Total $141.25 

 

 

 

25. Girlboss of the Month 
 Our Girlboss of the month is Ella of Frell i.e. Anne Hathaway in Ella Enchanted (and 

obvs also her bff Areida). There is so much to say about this but it’s on Netflix now so 

just go and watch yourself. Ella Enchanted is unsubtle feminist, anti-capitalist, anti-

racist commentary and art. Girlboss to the max. Do your readings. This one is 

compulsory. 

  

(lol I was thinking about how funny it would be to make AOC my girlboss of the month given 

the drAma but unfortunately idk if I’m funny enough to balance irony and pop feminism on this 

one!... anyway! This white princess seems less controversial! #taxtherichxoxo) 

  

 

 
  



Reference I 
[QUEER OFFICER] 
 

 

  



Reference J 
[INTERNATIONAL OFFICER] 
 
 

  



Reference K 
[DISABILITIES OFFICER]  



Reference L 
 
[ENVIRONMENT OFFICER]  



Reference M 
 

 

[ETHNOCULTURAL OFFICER]  



Reference N 
 
[CLUBS COUNCIL] 


